
February 19, 2011

Ken Salazar
Secretary
U.S. Department of the Interior
1849 C Street NW
Washington, DC 20240

Ms. Judi Mott
Range Conservationist, Granite Mountain Open
Bureau of Land Management
Wind River / Big Horn Basin District
Lander Field Office
P.O. Box 589
Lander, WY 82520

Dear Secretary Salazar, Ms. Mott,

Regards: 1993 Granite Mountain Open, Allotment No. 1636 Wyoming
Please let this serve as a formal demand by We The Undersigned (permittees) to the U.S.
Department of the Interior and Lander BLM Field Office: Reinstatement of AUM's to
pre-1993 status; Providing Allotment Management Plan; Compensation for income loss
due to AUM cuts.

History: Early 1993, Jack Kelly (Area Manager Lander BLM) ordered that cattle grazing
allotment permit owners (permittees) ofthe Granite Mountain Open, Allotment No. 1636
enter a joint "interim" "Rangeland Management" agreement with BLM.

BLM claimed such agreement was necessary to allegedly re-attain a certain level of range
readiness.

BLM - Permittee partnership agreed said "Rangeland Management Agreement" was
defined as an "interim" agreement, because it held opportunity for termination upon the
meeting of verbal and written performance expectations, or non-performance by parties
involved.

Mr. Kelly committed to "developing an Allotment Management Plan (AMP)" by 1994.
Regardless multiple requests, BLM has failed to provide AMP.

BLM committed to bringing feral horse numbers back to and maintaining thereon the
maximum number of250. BLM withholds feral horse count information from Permittees.
Although Permittees do have fly over and ground photos, and other documentation that
bear out BLM's failure to meet that commitment.

BLM committed to co-partnering on water, fence and other improvements. To date, BLM
has failed to activate such improvements.
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In exchange for the before-mentioned commitments by BLM, Permittees agreed to take
what they understood to be a "temporary" cut in ADM's.

Believing BLM would hold up their part of interim agreement in good faith, and exercise
reinstatement of ADM's, Permittees signed said interim agreement and put in voluntary
non-use 5662 ADM's.

Permittees have followed said ADM cuts since May of 1993.

Futhermore, Permittees have taken an additional 50% voluntary reduction in AUMs
during the scientifically debatable droughts of2001 and 2006 through 2008.
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Therefore, let it be known that no later than May 2011, we demand: Termination of 1993
interim agreement. Conditions not met by BLM constitutes just cause for termination;
Reinstatement of Granite Mountain ADM's to pre-1993 and/or first date of
BLMlPermittee agreement; Providing of Allotment Management Plan; An independent
review board, with oversight by Wyoming State Auditor/Treasurer, to review income
losses due to interim agreement and accrued by each Permittee, for the purpose of
determining the amount of compensation they can expect from the Department of
Interior.
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Jack Corbett, Corbett Ranch
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&: U.S. Senator Mike Enzi, U.S. ~enator John Barasso,

U.S. Representative Cynthia Lummis, Governor Matt Mead, Interested Parties


